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	Watchfield Parish Council




Cllr Elaine Ware
Vale of White Horse District Council

135 Eastern Avenue

Milton Park

Milton

OX14 4SB

July 17th 2018

Dear Elaine
Re: Civil Parking Enforcement in the remainder of Oxfordshire
Watchfield Parish Council and residents would like to express their concerns regarding the degradation of parking conditions in our village and throughout most of Oxfordshire. We understand that, with the exception of Oxford City, and parts of Henley, Abingdon and Wallingford, Thames Valley Police remain responsible for parking enforcement in the county. However, TVP have repeatedly asserted at group and public meetings that, due to a lack of manpower, parking enforcement is so far down the list of priorities it will not be practically enforced. This is leading to a ‘free for all’ mentality amongst some road users knowing their careless parking will not result in penalty. Not only are double yellow lines flouted but parking on or across pavements in most villages means pedestrians are forced into the roadway. The effect is cumulative. As residents realise others can park this way with impunity, they follow suit. 
We understand that some areas are considering funding PCSOs to enforce parking but any additional police resources are likely to be used to plug the manpower shortage and, quite rightly, concentrate on priority areas for the force. Any new parking restrictions, such as double yellow lines, currently require authorisation from TVP who are reluctant to implement restrictions they know cannot be enforced. Many of the new developments are growing up with parking chaos, partly due to lack of foresight of the problem in the planning stage and partly due to lack of restrictions and enforcement.
The argument against decriminalisation most often trotted out is the cost of implementation and administration. Under the Road Traffic Act 1991, local authorities can apply for the legal powers to take over the enforcement of on-street, as well as off-street, car parking regulations with the money received from penalty charge notices used to finance the operations and local transport-related improvements. Oxfordshire County Council Annual Parking Services Report (2016-17) https://www2.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/sites/default/files/folders/documents/roadsandtransport/parking/annualreportcivilparkingenforcement.pdf states that decriminalised parking enforcement surpluses of £2,369,896 from Oxford, £27,590 from Abingdon, Henley, Wallingford and Faringdon were generated during the year with £2,000,000 used to supplement general highway and transport works. The current state of the roads in the remainder of the county surely warrants alternative ways of funding improvements.
Parking is an issue that is one of the most frequently discussed at meetings across the county, including annual assemblies, Neighbourhood Action Groups and local councils. You will have to make a decision as to whether you are content to see the standard of life in the county continue to degrade for residents and road users or whether you implement a policy that will be effective, popular and beneficial to huge numbers of residents. The oft broadcast benefit of a unitary authority is the savings package. This would surely be a constructive use of some of those savings in the short term and a predicted income stream for much needed road and infrastructure improvements in the longer term. The additional benefits for residents from decriminalised enforcement of regulations might include; less congestion due to lack of obstructions, improved emergency service access, reduced demands on police resources, increased investment into local roads and safer streets.
Whilst we recognise that Civil Parking Enforcement is not a panacea, we would be grateful for the current council view on decriminalised parking enforcement, whether it is due for consideration in the near future and how our residents can feed into the discussion.
Kind regards

Claire Arnold

Clerk to Watchfield Parish Council
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